
Agenda Report 

October 26,2009 TO: CITY COUNCIL 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF A MEMORIAL TO HONOR CANTO ROBLEDO AT 
VILLA-PARKE 

RECOMMENDATION: 

It is recommended that the City Council approve a proposal for a memorial to 
Canto Robledo at the Villa-Parke Community Center. 

RECOMMENDATION OF THE RECREATION AND PARKS COMMISSION: 

At their October 6, 2009 meeting, the Recreation and Parks Commission voted 
unanimously to support the proposed project to honor Canto Robledo. 

BACKGROUND: 

In 2007, the Pasadena Mexican American History Association submitted a 
proposal to construct a bronze memorial to honor Canto Robledo. The attached 
provides information about Mr. Robledo's involvement with the sport of boxing 
and his interaction with the youth of the Pasadena community. Through his 
interaction with the Police Department, local schools, Boys' home and other 
organizations, he was able to help and inspire many of Pasadena's youth. 

The initial proposal called for a 9' x 7' x 2' base, 9' x 7' x 2' foundation and bronze 
monument that reached 6-7 feet at its highest point to be located within Memorial 
Park. Staff reviewed the proposal within the guidelines of the Park Monument 
Policy. Based on the size and location of the original proposal, staff worked with 
members of the Pasadena Mexican American History Association to develop an 
alternative memorial proposal at Villa-Parke. The present proposal is for a wall 
relief that is approximately 37 inches long and 25 inches tall with a plaque 
measuring approximately 10 inches tall by 16 inches wide below the monument. 
The monument is proposed to be located in the hallway adjacent to the 
Consumer Action Offices of the Villa-Parke Community Center. 
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The applicant states that Mr. Robledo demonstrated a strong commitment to 
community values through his work wrQh many Pasadena youth. Further, that his 
inspiration and guidance merit a monument in his honor within a Community 
Center where Pasadena youth continue to learn and develop boxing and life 
skills. 

In an effort to notify potentially interested parties, prior to the Recreation and 
Parks Commission meeting, staff mailed 1,909 notifications about the proposed 
memorial to property owners within 1 , 0 0 0  feet of the park and submitted a press 
release about this agenda item to the Pasadena Star-News. At the Recreation 
and Parks Commission meeting of October 6, 2009 there were 15 speakers in 
support of the memorial and none oppcrsed. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

The applicant has committed to providing all funds associated with the 
acquisition and installation of the mmument. In addition, the applicant is 
responsible for the maintenance of the memorial. 

Respectfully Sjbmitted, 

Michael @ck 
City Manager 

Prepared by: 

Management Analyst IV 

4pproved by: 

&y Department of Public Works 










